

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION



TO:

Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs

FROM:

Cheryl Resha, Education Manager

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education

DATE:

January 27, 2012

SUBJECT:

Operational Memorandum #08-12

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) New Meal Pattern for the School Child

Chery Checha

Nutrition Program Sponsors

This week, the USDA announced the final rule, *Nutrition Standards in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs*, to update the school meals offered under the National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program, as required by the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010. The attached "Questions & Answers on the Final Rule" provides additional guidance. These materials and other resources may be found on the USDA's Web site at http://www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/Governance/Legislation/nutritionstandards.htm.

Note that School Food Authorities are expected to fully implement the new meal pattern requirements effective July 1, 2012. The State Agency is in the process of developing training materials and will provide regional trainings in May 2012. More information will be forthcoming.

Questions may be directed to:

COUNTIES	CONSULTANT	E-MAIL	PHONE
Hartford and Windham	Teri Dandeneau	teri.dandeneau@ct.gov	860-807-2079
Litchfield, Middlesex and Tolland	Fionnuala Brown	fionnuala.brown@ct.gov	860-807-2129
Fairfield and New London	Jackie Schipke	jackie.schipke@ct.gov	860-807-2123
New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with A – M)	Jackie Schipke	jackie.schipke@ct.gov	860-807-2123
New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with N – W)	Teri Dandeneau	teri.dandeneau@ct.gov	860-807-2079

CR:tdd

Attachment